
 

 
 

 

 
On Wednesday, June 13, 2018 at 6:00 pm the Town Board of the Town of Washington, La 

Crosse County, Wisconsin held its monthly meeting at the said town hall with all members present.  
Town Chairman, Dan Korn called the meeting to order.  The agenda was properly posted.  The May 
minutes were reviewed.  A motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as corrected.  
The motion carried.  The treasurer report was presented.  A motion was made and seconded to 
approve the treasurer’s report.  A motion was made and seconded to pay the bills.  The motion 
carried.   

CCFC Report:  Dan gave an update on the Coon Creek Fire Commission.  Reflective 
lettering has been placed on the heavy rescue vehicle. 

Roads Report:  We had a discussion and clarification on the 2018 summer road projects.  
Our lawyer, Steve Doyle had the resolution for Cornell Road retyped and will resend the new signed 
copy to the register of deeds.  They are also working on a deed correction for Cornell Road.  The 
road was deeded to La Crosse County and they are working on getting it deeded to us.  We 
discussed Kammel Coulee Hill.  FEMA approved putting the road back to the same condition as 
before the flood and the total estimated cost of the project is $137,246.70.  The town’s share would 
be $17,155.84.  The deadline to complete the project it April of 2019 otherwise we can apply for an 
extension on the project.  We will develop a form for bid proposals so the estimates will contain the 
same information to compare.  The board will review the form before it is sent out.  The Town of 
Greenfield is responsible for ½ of the repairs to the spillway.  We want to get a signed 
memorandum with that agreement.  The town received a reimbursement check from FEMA for 
$15,468.04 for the completed reparis on all damaged roads.  And we will also be receiving a check 
from FEMA for $8,284.55 for the debris clean up from the flood.  The bridges were inspected with 
some painting and minor repairs to be made.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the 
sealcoat bid from Fahrner of $2,220.00 to seal the town lot.  The motion carried.  The board will 
review possible replacement of culverts on Hammes, Kotek, Muenzenberger, Kammel Coulee and 
Kirschner Roads.  They will discuss at the July meeting.  The loader bucket is cracked and the board 
will look at it. 
 A motion was made and seconded to approve the picnic and gathering permit for the 
Bohemian Valley Sportsman on June 17.  The motion carried.  We received complaints on the bags 
from Harter.  Jerome will call Harter’s. 

We reviewed our correspondence.  The town board acknowledged the 2008 certified map 
for Syl Clements.  We received a call from Keith Boraas wants to add an extension on to his shed.  
He will bring to next meeting.  And a call from Jeremiah White he wants to build a house on his 
parent’s property.  Dan is sending the information packet to them.  

Our next meeting will be Wednesday, July 11, 2018 at 6:00 pm.  A motion was made and 
seconded to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m.  

 
 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Barb Muenzenberger, Clerk 

 
 
 

 
 


